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Park Advisory Board Regular Meeting Minutes – 11-25-19



UNAPPROVED

CITY OF BLAINE

PARK ADVISORY BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 26, 2019
7:00 p.m.

The Blaine Park Advisory Board met in the Council Chambers of City Hall on Tuesday, November 26, 2019.

1. Chair Bird called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

2.
ROLL CALL

Members Present:    
Chair Bird, Boardmembers Das, Lester, Lizakowski, Markel Paulseth and Walsdorf.
Members Absent:
None
Staff Present:

Nate Monahan, Recreation Manager

3. Approval of Minutes:  October 22, 2019
On page three, paragraph three it was noted Boardmember Paulseth had asked if the nets…  Mr. Monahan noted on page three, paragraph7 the blank should be filled in with “Guider”.

Motion by Boardmember Walsdorf to approve the minutes of October 22, 2019 meeting as presented.  Motion seconded by Boardmember Das. Motion approved unanimously.
4. Open Forum for Citizen Input

Chair Bird opened the Open Forum at 7:05 p.m.
No one appeared to address the Commission.

Chair Bird closed Open Forum at 7:06 p.m.
5.
New Business

5.1
PB 19-32 – Recommendation of the 2020 – 2024 Capital Improvement Plan for Park Development Funds
Recreation Manager Monahan the City maintains a five-year capital improvement plan for park development funds. The capital improvement plan is a flexible plan based upon long-range physical planning and financial projections. Flexibility is achieved through an annual review and revisions as necessary. All improvements listed in the plan are proposed and must come back to the Park Board for review and then recommended to the City Council. The City Council then makes all final decisions on capital improvement.
Revenue for the capital improvement plan comes from park dedication fees required of all new residential ($4,449/unit), commercial ($8,704/acre), and industrial ($6,702/acre) development. The residential fee is split with 65% going to parks and 35% of the fee going to open space. All commercial and industrial fees go to parks.

Revenue from park dedication fees can only be used for development of new parks and trails, for new improvements to community parks used by all residents and for improvements to neighborhood parks that serve new growth. It cannot be used for park maintenance.
In 2019, staff has accelerated the internal borrowing repayments from $450,000 up to $800,000 which will save the fund $19,000 in interest.

In 2020, staff has accelerated the internal borrowing repayments again from $450,000 up to $750,000 which will save the fund $24,000 in interest from the previous CIP which had the payments spread out until 2022. Also, in 2020, we will carry over the Lexington Athletic Complex Digital sign which will be designed and ordered with the Blaine Wetland Sanctuary and the first new City of Blaine Sign located in the Pheasant Ridge commercial area. 
Mr. Monahan noted the new 2020 Parking Lot Expansion at Happy Acres has been added to the plan from the Parks Master Plan ($800,000). The new 2023 Parking Lot Expansion at Jim Peterson Athletic Complex ($150,000) and the new 2024 Splash Pad at Lexington Athletic Complex ($200,000) have also been added.

Boardmember Lester asked about the second exit at Happy Acres and if one exit would work. Mr. Monahan stated that is why staff was looking at widening the lane. A second exit would help with traffic flow. Boardmember Lester asked if there was concern about increased traffic flow on 7th Street. Mr. Monahan stated currently when the lot is full people are parking on 7th Street which causes problems. 
Boardmember Markle referred to the north of the current parking lot will the shelter and playground be impacted. The parking will fit in the current scope of what is currently on the site. The parking stalls will fit in with the current amenities in the park. Parking lot #1 will not impact the current playground. Access will be limited during construction when it begins August 15, 2020.

Boardmember Walsdorf asked how many parking spots will be available and Mr. Monahan stated 200 will be added for a total of 264.

Boardmember Das asked if any more events will be held at Happy Acres in 2020 and Mr. Monahan stated staff is already seeing the need due to the current programming at the park.

Chair Bird referred to the budget and the amount of revenue available. He asked why $800,000 would be spent pending another funding source from the City Council. Mr. Monahan stated the Council wants projects brought to them for approval one by one. Other funding options will be researched. Chair Bird is concerned the balance will be running too low
Boardmember Walsdorf stated the revenue needs to be increased but he does not know how. Chair Bird stated the issue is does the Board want to spend so much in 2020. Boardmember Das asked if the project can be split. Mr. Monahan stated fewer parking stalls could be constructed by splitting the project. The Happy Acres parking lot is in need of repair as it has been patched over the last five years and is failing miserably. 

Mr. Monahan stated other cities have instituted a city sales tax and that would be an option. There would need to be studies done and would need to be put on the ballot.  It could possibly be ready to be on the ballot in 2021. 

Boardmember Lizakowskii asked if there is a desired balance amount for the Park Board. Chair Bird stated as much as possible. 

Mr. Monahan added the only other number not shown on the spreadsheet is the park to be developed north of Main Street and west of Lexington.
Boardmember Markle is in favor of the project but is concerned the Board does not have a plan. He is concerned about spending more than comes in from revenue that is fiscally poor. He agrees with the Master Plan but on the grand scale he does not see how the Board can commit to $800,000 for the parking lot at this time. He suggests it be removed from 2020 until a plan is developed.

Boardmember Lester agrees to hold off until there is a plan to how it will be funded.  He asked if the current parking lot was improved would that work. Mr. Monahan stated the current lot could be redone and expanded in the future. He does agree it is important to pay off the debt.
Chair Bird asked if a motion needs to be made this evening and Mr. Monahan stated it can be brought back in January 2020. 

Motion by Boardmember Markle to recommend the City Council approve $800,000 for principal and $31,000 for interest for the WAC repayment.  Motion seconded by Boardmember Das. Motion approved unanimously.

5.2
PB 19-33 Recommendation of the 2020 – 2024 Parks and Trails Levy Plan
Mr. Monahan reviewed in 2018, the City Council began to levy for existing parks and trails to replace the expiring CIP fund the City used to maintain the parks and trails.  The current plan of projects was provided for Board review.

Carry Over Projects from 2018 – 2019

Happy Acres Pedestrian Bridge ($120,000)

Blaine Baseball Complex Challenger Division Field ($100,000) (formerly the Miracle League Field).

Mr. Monahan showed drawings of the Challenger Field playground. It would include poured in place that would make it accessible.  Mr. Monahan reviewed the projects for 2020.

Motion by Boardmember Das to recommend the City Council approve the 2020 – 2024 Parks and Trails Levy Plan for park improvements. Motion seconded by Boardmember Paulseth. Motion approved unanimously.

5.3
PB 19-30 Park Board Updates
Mr. Monahan provided the following updates:
Parks Master Plan – The City Council has reviewed and have decided how to break it down into three segments.  The way it will be funded is yet to be determined.
Mary Ann Young Center – Mr. Monahan stated the City will be moving in beginning December 10. He showed a picture of the senior center. It is three times the size as it is currently. The old building will be bulldozed. A Grand Opening is scheduled for February 20. 
Kane Meadows Playground Complete – A picture was shown of the completed playground.
Hidden Ponds Pickleball and Basketball Courts Complete – The Hidden Ponds pickleball courts are fully operational with the exception of one net needing repair. 
Princess Party – This was held November 9 with 225 children attending. 
Morning at the North Pole – This will be held December 7 and 14 and both sessions are full. 
December Park Board Meeting - 
Boardmember Das motioned to cancel the Park Board Meeting in December 2019. Boardmember Walsdorf seconded the motion. Motion approved unanimously.

Mr. Monahan introduced the Board to the New City Manager Michelle Wolf.

6.0
Adjourn

Boardmember Das motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Boardmember Lizakowski seconded the motion. Motion approved unanimously.

Chair Bird adjourned the meeting 8:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
 
Debbie Wolfe
TimeSaver Off Site Secretarial, Inc.


